LINDHEIMER MASTER NATURALISTS

BOARD MEETING

APRIL 22, 2013

Members present:  Henry Hahn, Janet Hahn, Toni Allison, Mary Cunningham, Cheryl Smith, David Reel, Theresa Frasch, Kim Wright

Members absent:  Art Williams, Caroline Carpenter, Coco Brennan

1.  Call to order at 6 PM. 

2.  Reading and Approval of Minutes:  Janet moved the minutes be accepted;  David seconded.  Motion passed.  Minutes approved.

3.  Treasurer's Report:  David reported that there was more activity in March.  Our balance is $5931.01.  Toni asked if everyone was paying for their own background checks.  Yes, everyone except the current class, in which their tuition covers the cost.  The State makes these rules about the checks, but there seems to be no oversight or follow up to see if members are current on their background checks.  We receive notice from Agrilife when renewals are due (every 3 years).  Kim moved we accept the treasurer's report;  Janet seconded.  Motion passed.

Committee Chair Reports:

a.  Education:  Art was absent; no report.

b.  Communications:  Edie was absent; no report.

c.  Community Recognition:  Theresa reported that there were no new submissions for the award.

     Henry wants to nominate Mary Nalley of Gruene.

d.  Historian:  Still no one for historian; nothing to report.

e.  Membership:  Mary reported that she has been receiving forms for reporting hours that are not our

     standard form.  She wants to meet with the new class to explain the process for reporting hours.  

     She will also send out an e-mail to all members to explain the reporting process.  Henry suggested 

     that Mary meet with Art so that they can address this issue at the next class.  Henry sent a list of 

     inactive members and also members who do not have a liability form on file with Agrilife to Mary

     and Rosie at Agrilife.  Mary said she has to send some member's hours back to them if they are too

     confusing or incorrect.  Henry said that the projects list and the Membership committee need to

     correspond to be able to verify hours for approved projects.  Janet can send Mary an updated 

     projects list with new projects that have been approved in 2013.  The reporting form needs to be 

     updated to reflect new projects and remove old ones.

f.  Out and About:  Toni reported that she and Mary discussed what activities members seem to be

     involved in.  She does not want to send out information for activities that no one is participating

     in.  Henry said she should just include a link to other sites for members to go to in order to check

     their calendar of activities.     Toni asked Janet Wilson (former Out and About chair) if she checked 

     all the websites of these organizations.  Janet did not check most of them.  Janet suggested the

     usual events people already know about; however, new activities should be listed.  Henry said we 

     need to educate our members how and when to use our website.  Toni mentioned that some inform-

     ation for project sites is incorrect.  Henry is hoping that the first of the month Out and About notices

     will cease by the end of the year.

g.  Outreach:  Caroline was absent; no report.

h.  Projects:  Janet reported that John Knox was back on the list because Art found someone to be the

     contact person for that project.

i.  Publicity:  Cheryl reported that the Earth Day coverage was good.  There was an article in the 

     Zeitung.

Old Business:

a.  Website review ad hoc committee feedback---Henry said we should allow these committees to

      handle their own decisions whether to recommend to the BOD.  Henry wants Kim to compile a list 

      of resolutions made during the year in order to make it easier to locate these actions.  Art could use

      this to update the membership manual.

b.  Social media training course---Cheryl reported that the training is May 15th in San Antonio.  She

     thinks it would be good to learn how to use Face Book.  There could be great pictures and articles

     posted on it each day or week.  The cost is $60 for early registration and $70 at the door.  Theresa

     moved the chapter pay registration for up to 2 people from the committee to attend this training.

     (Cheryl and possibly Marie Miller, who will replace Edie as Communications chair).  David 

     seconded.  Motion passed.  Cheryl will ask Marie if she wants to attend.  Henry gave Cheryl the

     information page on the training.  David can write a check or use the debit card for the fees.

c.  Onsite signs for recognition---David asked that this be postponed.

New Business:  none.

Comments and Adjourn:  Henry said that the State is wanting suggestions for the new recertification pins.  Several members have sent Henry their suggestions since they do not know how to use Face Book.  Henry thought a short talk at the next chapter meeting addressing maneuvering the

website might be in order.  TMN has certain standards that must be met.

David reminded all that the Wine and Saengerfest is May 4th.  He will send a notice to Rosie and Out and About.  The fest is from 10 AM until 5 PM.  David needs people to help for 1 hour slots.  Our booth will be in the Family Section.  The skulls and skins will be there.

Henry asked David if the chapter gives gift cards to the women at Agrilife (Janet and Rosie).  Yes.  Henry thinks he will bring a plant for each to the Volunteer Luncheon tomorrow.

There will be no BOD meeting in May.

Meeting adjourned at 7 PM.

Next Board Meeting:  Monday, June 24, 2013 at 6 PM at Agrilife.

Respectfully submitted by:

Kim Wright, Secretary

Lindheimer Master Naturalists

